

Lower Mainland Meeting
September 23 2025
Langley event Centre and virtual

Call to order 7:05pm

Attendance:

Sandra Margetson (Chair)	- absent	Delta- Nick/Garrett	- present
Josh Wahl (vice-chair)	- present	Langley-Kara	- present
Pam Mason (secretary)	- present	Mission-Ryan/Imat	- present
Nicole Kelly (Treasurer)	- present	New Westminster -Rich/Laura-	Present
Grant Morrison (female)	- present	North Shore -Kim/Ryan	- Present
Mike O'Connor (zone 4)	- present	Port Coquitlam-Stacy	- present
Michael Hagel (zone 5)	- present	Port Moody - Jessica	- present
Sean Reid (Zone 3)	- present	Richmond – Pam	- present
Angie Ried (officials)	- present	Ridge –Rich	- Present
Jeff - Coaches	- absent	Semiahmoo –	- absent
Abbotsford-Barb	- present	Surrey- Kevin	- Present
Burnaby -Susan	- present	Sunshine Coast- Scott	- present
Coquitlam – Stuart	- present	Vancouver -Michael	- present
Chilliwack -Mike	- present		

Approval of minutes June 2025 – Josh & Michael

Treasurer's Report:

- Nicole- absent
- Pam Getting set up
- **Bank Balance:**

Zone Reports:

- Zone 3
 - Nothing
- Zone 4
 - Nothing
- Zone 5
 - Nothing to report
- Minor Directorate Meeting
 - Proposed policy changes
 - Provincial working group meeting this week for plans for next year
 - And future plans for provincials

Female Report:

- Nothing to report

Coaches Report:

- Nothing Report
- Rob would like to see more approval of oversight of team BC
- Semi and Port Moody all female
- No form 100 no provincials
- Policy needs to be changed for the form 100
- Trying to get additional facilitators to get the clinics done
- Rob would like to change the policy as not to get suspended for the season
- How to remove a team from the floor and will get that one free
- Considering suspending coaches for a longer period of time if they have multiple disciplinary actions
- Work needs to be on abuse of official with work on coaches and officials communicating
-

Officials Report:

- Nothing to Report
- Encourage coaches to fill out the forms so that we can evaluate the officials and grow the game and the officials
- Lots of game reports coming through and not coming in within the correct time report
- If not coming in within the correct time report – coming in within the correct time report have been exceptions
- Goalies are allowed to ask for a water break
- Playdowns – provincial directive for overtime

New Business:

- Positions up for election
- AGM LMMLC
- Our changes by October 31
- BCLA AGM October 25
- Proposed changes
 - Ensure that you have all delegates

- Sent out to everyone
- Tie breaker rules – tie breaker rules for round robin
- PTP has been told of everyone that it has be done and starts communicating it in January
- It is a tool to use and hasn't been used regularly
- Mylax ranking should be driven by the BCLA – even having the technical side of three different ramps
- Tournaments and how that would be working
- Discussion on tournaments and how it would be processed
- And how does the lax ranking effect tournament attendance
- Other preliminary discussions
- Discussion on Ramp and the integration of games between leagues
- Vancouver Park Board – will be starting the process for the covered lacrosse box
- Voted on the BCLA player of the year – winner got unanimously chosen
-

Motion to adjourn @ 8:51pm

NEXT MEETING – June 10th @7pm In Person Langley Event Centre